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Principalôs Message: 
The holidays seemed to approach so quickly this year with 

all of our wonderful weather.  We have just a few weeks 

before celebration time is here.  Your children have been 

working hard and it is nice to see this hard work reflected 

in the success of students here at Gibbons School. Our 

school has been busy with activities from Arden Theatre 

field trips, to swimming lessons and archery lessons. Our 

Leadership students have organized a Junior High dance 

on December 23rd, the day before that (22nd) our Parent 

Council will be providing a Pancake Breakfast for the 

whole school. These are a few of the activities our school 

has participated in, and it is wonderful to see such a busy, 

exciting place. 

Our Christmas concert is scheduled for December 15th in 

both the afternoon and evening. We hope to have a large 

contribution to our local food bank from donations at the 

Christmas Concert.   

Over the holiday season, we hope you all are able to stay 
safe and spend much time with family, friends and loved 

ones.  

Happy Holidays 
from the staff and 
students 

of Gibbons School! 

Mrs. Wilkinson 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 
December 1: Grade 6/ Drama Fieldtrip-St. Albert Childrenôs Theatre 
 
December 5: Grade 5 / 6 Swimming 
      Term 2 Begins 
      Parent Council/ GRAMPS meeting 6:00pm 

December 6: 901 Fieldtrip: Law Courts 

December 7: Grade 9 Field Trip: Christmas Carol 

December 8: Elementary Read-In Morning 

December 9:  PD Dayï No School 

December 12: Rail Safety Presentation 

December 15:  Christmas Concert Dress Rehearsal 1:30pm 
        Christmas Concert 6:30pm 

December 16: Taco in a Bag Hot Lunch 

December 22: PAC Pancake Breakfast and Pajama Day 

December 23: Last Day before Christmas Break! 

December 26 - January 6: Christmas Holidays 

January 9: Classes Resume 

 

 

 

 
 
                  

 

Please visit the website calendar for the most up to date information, as 

changes may occur after the newsletter is published.  
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Lunch Time / Appointments / Leaving Early 

A closed campus exists to assist the school in ensuring a safe and 

caring environment.  Students are not allowed off school premises 

unless a parent contacts the school via phone/note to have the 

student attend an appointment or be involved in a specific activity.  

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this policy, 

please contact Mrs. Kristine Wilkinson, Principal, or Mrs. Darla Clark, 

Vice Principal. 

Severe Nut Allergies 

We have students who have severe allergic reactions to nuts.  If 

exposed to nuts, their reaction may place them in a life-threatening 

situation.  In providing as safe an environment as possible, we 

encourage our students to not share their food with others.  If students 

are bringing treats for others, we ask that they be free of nut products.  

Your assistance in limiting these products being brought into the school 

is appreciated.  We would also ask parents/guardians to inform the 

school if their child(ren) have any life threatening allergies so that we 

may better protect your childrenôs health.  Please contact the school 

office at (780) 923-2240. 

Absentee Check 

If your child will be absent for the day please contact the school as 

soon as possible at 780-923-2240, or send an email to: 

gibbons@sturgeon.ab.ca.  Absentee checks will be done each 

morning, and automated calls will be made to verify attendance for 

those students marked absent.   
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Congratulations to our November 

Grizzlies of the Month 

These students were chosen by teachers for showing a noteworthy achievement in one 

or more of the following areas: improved work habits, improvement in a particular 

subject, assisting other students with homework, planning or helping with a community 

event, assisting with technology trouble-shooting, moving to the next reading level, or 

other personal bests or achievements within the school community.  

 

Grade 5: Reegan Brake, Seth Dale, Andrew Taylor, Kaiden St.Germain, 

Braiden Taylor, Morgan Nimigon 

Grade 6: Zoey Wiles, Aiden Egeland, Max Power, Kohl Schell,  

Grade 7: Izzy Bonar, Karlee Ganter, McKenna Jamieson, Corra Mack, 

Cody Hillier, Josh McCormack, Creeden Henderson, 

Saige Robinson 

Grade 8: Kylee Ratcliffe, Angelina Squires, Rose Potts, 

Shelton Anderson-Croft  

Grade 9: Taylor McGrath, Sonya Otterson, Trinity Hurlburt, Kira Parisian, 

Kole Kinloch 

These students will be spotlighted on our school bulletin board during the 

month of November . 
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December 16th from 12:20pm-3:00pm students who are in 

the sewing club will be joining Sherri Dickson, Mrs. Clark, 

and Mrs. Baillie for an afternoon of  quillow sewing.    

We are looking for donations of  fabric and thread to do  

quilting.  If  you have materials that can be donated to our 

sewing group, we would greatly appreciate it.  Thank you! 

CONGRATULATIONS to Nate Gibbons for being the 

highest seller  in the Poinsettia Fundraiser. He will 

receive a $50  Best Buy Gift Certificate, and also to 

Mrs. Baillieôs Grade 8 class for being the highest selling 

class in the fundraiser. The class will be receiving a 

pizza party to celebrate. 

Thank you to everyone who participated! 

Elementary students will be having a Read-In morning on Thursday, December 8th during Blocks 1 

& 2. Students are encouraged to come to school in comfy pajamas with their favorite blanket or 

stuffed animal, and of course a great book for reading! Students will be getting comfy in the small 

gym and settling in for a nice quiet morning. 



Gibbons School Council Meeting Minutes 

 Monday November 7, 2016  

6:00pm 

 In attendance: Jennifer Kobza, Lynn Allison, Joanna Antoniuk, Dianne 

Sandahl, Jason Stronciski, Angela Turgeon, Kristine Wilkinson, Heather Ebbers, 

Charity Tober, Susan McCann, Helen Lawrence, Rebecca McBain, Irene Gibbons, 

Sandy Land, Terry Jewel, Tracey Wessel, Cindy Wietzel 

  1.Call to Order @ 6:06pm 

a. Sandy approved the minutes for October meeting 2
nd
 by Charity 

b. Sandy approved of the agenda 2
nd
 by Irene 

2.Playground 

¶ Meeting Nov 14 @ 6pm, looking for more committee members 

¶ Town will apply for a community grant 

¶ ATB discuss 

3. COSC meeting ï Angela & Courtney attended 

¶ Joint fundraiser between all schools 

¶ BACS has a leader in me  

¶ MPS has a sensory room as does Gibbons School 

¶ Next meeting in spring at MPS 

4. Junior Achievement Nov 29 & grade 9 class Nov 30 

¶ Still need volunteers  

 

Reports  

Trustee Report ï Terry Jewel 

¶ Financial year end looks like small surplus 

¶ Public school board gen meeting NDP was there 

¶ New Morinville school building meeting, spaces all over place for study,  

windows all over in teachers spaces, into student spaces ï will be grade 5

-9 ï 2 years to build 

 



Principal Report ï Kristine Wilkinson 

¶ Mrs. Heather Ebbers class councilors; health champions is the new plan 

for council services with Mr. Shaw 

¶ Showed PAT results, accountability pillar overall summary & will be on 

the website 

¶ Community kitchen in school 

¶ Sandy Land - Fit for Life concerns with teachers working out with 

students, is there liability in school 

Chair ï Jennifer Kobza 

¶ Council will fulfill staff wish list proposed 

¶ COBBS Bread hot lunch Nov 18 

¶ Taco in a Bag Nov 24 

Grade Reps  

¶ discussion on role of grade reps. Table until next meeting 

Staff Rep  

¶ PT Interviews Nov 7 & 8 

¶ Remembrance Day Ceremony Wed @ 11am 

PAC 

¶ Poinsettia & Purdyôs went out and due end of November 

Community 

¶ see hard copy minutes 

 

Draw Door Prize ï Courtney Ozipko winner 

Adjourn council and PAC 6:53pm 

 GRAMPS - attached 

Adjourn 7:08pm 

Next Meeting Monday December 5 @ 6:00pm 



December Music Minutes 

 

Christmas Concert Dec 15   

Who: Grade 5, 6 and Advanced and Beginner Band Students 

What: Various styles of music and performers/bake sale (so bring your change) 

   Food bank donations accepted 

When: Thursday, students are to arrive at school at 6:00 pm 

             Concert starts at 6:30 pm 

Where: Gibbons School in the Large Gym 

Why: To showcase Gibbons school musical talents and help celebrate the Christmas Spirit! 

 

 

Other important information for: 

 

Grade 5/6 parents/students 

Dress for the Christmas Concert is formal (wear something nice). 

When students arrive at school, please have them go to their homerooms for attendance. They are to stay in 

their homerooms until they are ready to perform. Grade 6 band students can go to the band room to grab their 

instrument and take it to their homeroom. 

 

Attendance is mandatory, if a student is unable to attend, please notify Mr. Stronciski and an alternative 

assessment will be made. 

 

 

Junior High Band parents/students, 

Band students are to go to the band room and stay in the band room until it is time for their 

performance. Just a reminder they need to wear black pants and a black collar shirt. The green ties 

will he handed out at that time and need to be returned after the concert. 

DRESS REHEARSAL in on Thursday Dec 15th, starting at 1:30pm  

We will be setting up a bake sale table at Gibbons School and asking our band students to donate 

baked goods to sell at the upcoming Christmas Concert on Dec 15th. Please ensure that your 

baked goods are individually wrapped and labeled if they contain nuts or nut products. We 

also need volunteers to help set up and man the table. The money raised goes towards various 

needs for our band throughout the year. If you are able to help with this fundraiser, please email 

Mr. Stronciski at jstronci@sturgeon.ab.ca 
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Gibbons School Council Meeting 

Monday December 5
th
, 2016 6:00pm 

  Call to Order 

Approval of the minutes for November meeting 

Approval of the agenda 

 

Old Business 

Playground update 

Junior Achievement  

Fundraiser update 

DRAW DOOR PRIZE 

Reports 

Trustee Terry Jewel  

Principal Report ï Kristine Wilkinson 

Chair ï Jen Kobza 

Taco in a Bag December 16 

Pancake Breakfast December 22 

Council bylaws need to be updated 

DRAW DOOR PRIZE 

Grade Reps 

Discussion on role of grade reps 

Staff Rep ï Jason Stronciski 

PAC 

Bank report 

Community Rep on holidays 

DRAW DOOR PRIZE 

Adjournment of Council and PAC 

GRAMPS    

Adjournment 

The next meeting will be January 9
th
 @ 6pm 

 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 

Hope to see you at the January meeting. 
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